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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Supervisor Schiliro, & Town Board Members 
 
From: Sal Misiti 
 
CC: Joan Goldberg, Town Administrator 
 Roland Baroni, Jr., Town Attorney 
 Kevin Castro, P.E., GHD Consulting 
 
Date: October 16, 2014 
 
Re: Amendment No.1 to GHD Consulting Services Agreement for Professional Services relative to 
 the Water District No.2 Water Main Replacement Project 
 
 
I have attached Amendment No.1 to the GHD Agreement of services for the above referenced project.  The 

original agreement was signed October 7, 2013.   

 

This amendment primarily is for additional services outside of the original scope for the project.  The 

majority of the cost is associated with the water main crossing of Rt22 which was not part of the distribution 

system replacement design.  The crossing is considered a service connection which feeds out of district 

users; Coman Hill School and Brynwood.  We are at a point in the construction of the project where the 

design of this component needs to take place. There is an allowance in the contractor’s bid for its 

construction.  As you can see in the attached document, there is considerable work required to make this 

happen.  I have asked GHD to price the cost for the work with alternates, either an open cut of the state road 

or a jacking and boring operation which will most likely be the DOT requirement.  This cost and any 

additional costs for this crossing will be tracked for potential reimbursement by the out of district users. 

 

The amendment includes some other minor additions such as costs associated with the design of temporary 

water service, Town Wetland Permitting, and additional footage of water main design.  Using the worst case 

scenario of jacking and boring under Rt22, the cost of the amendment will be an addition of $49,000 to the 

GHD contract. 

 

Serving ~Armonk, No. White Plains, Quarry Heights, Whippoorwill, Windmill Farm 



Date: October 16, 2014                                            Page-2                                                 
To: Supervisor Schiliro, & Town Board Members 
Re: Amendment No.1 to GHD Consulting Services Agreement 
 

 

 

At this time I respectfully request the Board approve Amendment No.1 to the GHD agreement and authorize 

the Supervisor to sign the agreement. 

 

If you should have any questions or require any additional information please contact me. 

 

Attachment  








